VICE CHAIRMAN, SENATE REPUBLICAN CONFERENCE

260 RUSSELL SENATE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510-2508 202-224-5721



COMMITTEES: **APPROPRIATIONS**

COMMERCE, SCIENCE AND TRANSPORTATION

> **RULES AND ADMINISTRATION**

SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE

October 31, 2017

The Honorable Elaine Chao Secretary, United States Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Chao,

It has come to my attention that the City of Kansas City, Missouri is applying for an Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant to build a new Buck O'Neil bridge in downtown Kansas City.

The proposed new bridge will replace the existing Buck O'Neil Bridge that currently serves 45,000 vehicles per day. The new Buck O'Neil Bridge will provide a direct connection that did not previously exist from U.S. 169 to Interstate 35 and will improve connections to Interstate 29 and Interstate 70. Importantly, the new bridge will replace a weight-restricted bridge to allow for enhanced freight movement which will alleviate bottlenecks throughout the region.

It is my hope that you will give positive consideration to this application from the City of Kansas City, Missouri.

Sincere regards,

United States Senator